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          INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS SUBCOMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES 

WEDNESDAY, MAY 31, 2017 

1:00 PM 

MUNICIPAL PLAZA BUILDING, C ROOM 

 

 

Members Present: 

 

Councilmember Rebecca Viagran, District 3 

Councilmember Ron Nirenberg, District 8 

Councilmember Joe Krier, Chair, District 9 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Carlos Contreras, Assistant City Manager; Jeff Coyle (By teleconference), 

Director of Government & Public Affairs; Major General Juan Ayala, Director 

of Military Affairs; Michael Shannon, Interim Director of Development 

Services Department; Megan Dodge (By teleconference), Assistant Director of 

Government & Public Affairs; Christine Wright, Sr. Management Analyst; 

Alicia K. Beckham, Office of the City Clerk 

 

Item 2 was addressed first. 

 

Item 2. Update on the proposed legislation from the 85th State Legislative Session [Jeff Coyle, 

Director, Government & Public Affairs] 

 

Chairperson Krier acknowledged staff for their time and efforts in reporting information back to the 

Committee. 

 

Jeff Coyle provided an update on the 85th State Legislative Session.  He reported that all Revenue Cap 

Bills, Annexation Bills, and the Bathroom Bills had been defeated.  He stated that Budget SB1 passed; 

funding the Alamo at $87.5 million and DEAAG with $20 million.  He noted that Tree Mitigation-SB 

744, Transportation Network Companies (TNC)-HB 100, and the Statewide Texting while Driving-HB 62 

were passed.  He added that there were other bills that affected local control that were defeated.  He 

mentioned that there were other bills that the City supported but did not directly affect the City. 

 

Councilmember Viagran thanked everyone that was engaged in the process and recognized staff for their 

commitment.  She stated that she was pleased with staff reports for the 85
th

 Legislative Session. 

 

Councilmember Nirenberg asked why the military compromise was removed from the Annexation Bill.  

Mr. Coyle responded that there were developers that were against the City being able to extend land use 

regulations to the extraterritorial jurisdiction. 

 

No action was required for Item 2. 

 

Item 1 was addressed at this time. 

 

Item 1. Approval of minutes from the March 8 and March 29 Intergovernmental Relations Council 

Subcommittee Meetings. 
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Councilmember Viagran moved to approve the Minutes for the March 8 and March 29 Intergovernmental 

Relations Council Subcommittee Meetings.  Councilmember Nirenberg seconded the motion.  The 

motion carried unanimously. 

 

Adjourn 

 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 1:29 P.M. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Joe Krier, Chairperson 

 

 

 

Alicia K. Beckham 

Office of the City Clerk 


